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FISCAL NOTE

This bill creates the illegal dumping remediation account. Funds within the 
account are continuously appropriated to the Department of Environmental Quality 
(Department) for the purposes of awarding grants to local government entities to 
remediate illegal dumping.

FY 2025 FY 2026 FY 2027
NON-ADMINISTRATIVE IMPACT
Anticipated Revenue increase/(decrease)
ILLEGAL DUMPING REMEDIATION $250,000 $250,000 $250,000 
SOLID WASTE LANDFILL REMEDIATION ($250,000) ($250,000) ($250,000)

Source of revenue increase(decrease):

The new illegal dumping remediation account would receive up to $250,000 on July 
1 each year of funds in the corrective action account created in W.S. 35-11-1424 
in excess of expected expenditures from the corrective action account. Through 
fiscal year (FY) 2029, those funds would come from the current transfer from the 
corrective action account to the solid waste landfill remediation account. For FY 
2030 and after, the funds would come from either the transfer to the solid waste 
landfill remediation account or the transfer to the orphan site remediation 
account.

Assumptions:

The $250,000 is a maximum transfer, made at the discretion of the director of the 
Department and based on the needs of the corrective action account. The table 
above assumes that the maximum amount would be transferred to the new illegal 
dumping remediation account on July 1 each year.

NOTICE-AGENCY ESTIMATE OF ADMINISTRATIVE IMPACT REQUESTED

This bill has administrative impact that appears to increase duties or 
responsibilities of one or more state agencies and may impact agency spending or 
staffing requirements. As introduced, the bill does not modify any state agency 
budget or current personnel authorizations.
The following state agencies will be asked to provide their estimate of the 
administrative fiscal impact prior to the first committee meeting held to 
consider the bill:

Dept. of Environmental Quality

Prepared by:   Taylor DuPont, LSO Phone: 777-7881
(Information provided by Todd Parfitt and Suzanne Engels, Dept. of Environmental 
Quality, 777-5447)


